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December 13, 2016 
City Council of New York 
Committee on Governmental Operations 
City Hall, Council Chambers 
New York, NY 10007 
 
Subject: Int. Nos 282, 418, 514, 1200, 1390, 1391, 1392, 1393, and 1394.  
 
 
Members of the Committee on Governmental Relations: 
 
 
CIVITAS, a community based nonprofit organization that has long focused on improving the 
quality of life on the Upper East Side and in East Harlem, has a long track record of advocating 
for common sense, equitable zoning regulations. It is in this spirit that we write to express our 
support for Int. Numbers 282, 418, 514, 1200, 1390, 1391, 1392, 1393, and 1394.  
 
CIVITAS recognizes the importance of the Board of Standards and Appeals (“BSA”) mission 
and work, which, in this case, will be improved through passage of the aforementioned 
legislation. Generally, CIVITAS supports legislation that enables greater communication and 
dissemination of information between the BSA, City Council Members, community boards, and 
the Department of City Planning. Legislation mandating explanations of BSA decisions, 
improving notification and penalties for expiring variances, as well as legislation regulating the 
quality and veracity of applications received by the BSA are all common sense changes that will 
improve the Board’s work and enable interested parties to better understand its conclusions. 
Finally, CIVITAS supports the passage of Int. Numbers 1390 and 1391, which will help promote 
interagency communication and improve the quality of analytical work performed by the BSA.  
 
Once again, CIVITAS expresses its support for Int. Numbers 282, 418, 514, 1200, 1390, 1391, 
1393, and 1394. We respectfully thank the City Council for its consideration. 
 
Sincerely,  
 

 
 
Jameson Mitchell 
Executive Director 












